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The autumn term marches on and our Year 7 students are now fully 
settled in to life at The Lakes School. During this half term our Year 11 
students begin making plans for next September ahead of their trial 
exams, we welcome Year 9 parents for parents evening, our Parent 
Forum meet and Mr Pickering, Miss Nunes and Mrs Anderson bring 
the whole school together with a very special Remembrance event 
which took place on Friday 9th November 2018. We also look forward 
to our school Christmas dinner and our Christmas celebration 
assembly on the afternoon of 21st December 2018. This term is 
packed full of events that bring the whole school community together 
which helps to create the family feel we all enjoy at The Lakes School.!

Preparing for Bad Weather: Has your number changed? 

During the last couple of years, Cumbria has experienced everything 
from heavy rain and flooding to high winds and heavy snow. Last year, 
heavy snow and ice resulted in the 
school being closed for several days. 
Our emergency closure arrangements 
can be found on our website in the 
Caring menu.  
Keeping parents informed in a timely 
manner is essential during an 
emergency situation and we always 
welcome parents who contact us with 
updates to their priority contact 
information. With this in mind, please 
could you contact the school as a 
matter of urgency if you need to 
update your mobile phone number or 
email address as this will ensure that 
y o u r e c e i v e a l l e m e r g e n c y 
communications from the school. 
Thank you in advance.!
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Help is at Hand 

Parents and students often remind us 
that the level of pastoral care at The 
Lakes School is fantastic and we take 
great pride in supporting all students 
and their families in every way we can. 
Students know that they can speak to 
staff about any difficulties they may be 
facing, safe in the knowledge that they 
will receive a calm and reassuring 
response.  

Form Tutors are a key point of contact 
for any difficulties your child may be 
facing as they can often resolve any 
emerging situation quite quickly. Direct 
contact with your childÕs Form Tutor is 
a key strength in the support we 
provide to children and families. 

Our core pastoral team are highly 
experienced and well trained in 
safeguarding matters at the highest 
level. In addition, the core pastoral 
team, have received training in mental 
health support, bereavement, 
substance misuse, supporting 
students who are exploring their 
gender or sexuality, peer on peer 
abuse, extremism, social media use  
and a wide range of other matters that 
affect young people today. 

On the last page of this newsletter, 
you can see a poster that is currently 
displayed around school. This poster 
provides a self help point for our 
students and parents who may wish to 
seek out information from a range of 
trusted sources. This poster can also 
be found in the Emotional Health 
section of our website which can be 
found in the Caring menu or by 
clicking here. 

At The Lakes School, we believe in  
the value of face-to-face support  for 
young people and we would always 
encourage children and families to 
contact us directly if you are facing 
any difficulties.  

We pride ourselves on our caring, 
learning community and thank all of 
our students, staff and parents for 
creating the positive, supportive and 
calm environment we enjoy everyday 
at The Lakes School. Visitors to the 
school constantly remark on how calm 
the school feels and we know how 
important this is for helping children 
feel safe.

NEWSLETTER 
Excellence in a caring, learning community

https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/emotional-health/
http://www.thelakesschool.com
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/emotional-health/
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A Morning of Remembrance 

Here are some wonderful photos taken by 
Maisie Crisp and Sindy Filipusko who captured 
our morning of remembrance. The day began 
with an assembly of moving personal stories 
from staff before the whole school came 
together to make paper poppies which were 
then presented as a fitting memorial during our 
moment of silence. ItÕs a very special school 
that can rely on every one of its 480 students to 
collectively take part in such a respectful 
morning of remembrance. 

Thank you to Mr Pickering, Ms Nunes and Mrs 
Anderson for bringing the school together on 
this day of commemoration. Thank you also to 
Ellen Dixon for creating the amazing dress 
below.

You Said We Did! 

During the summer term 2018, many parents responded to our survey 
which was put together by our Parent Forum and mirrored a survey 
that was also completed by our students. We take great pride in 
listening to students and parents as 
we know you have so many 
wonderful ideas about how we can 
continue to improve the service we 
provide to our families. HereÕs a 
summary of the key survey findings 
and the actions we have taken as a 
school. 

It was most pleasing that the students had also identified very similar 
areas for development. In their survey, the students had prioritised 
recycling, the introduction of blazers, healthy food, publicising extra-
curricular activities, homework, merits and organising the queue in the 
canteen which the students have told us now works very well. Thank 
you to all parents who were able to complete the survey. We will 
always be a school that listens and we look forward to continuing our 
close work with parents and students.

You Said We Did

More than half of you said you 
would like the option for 

students to wear a blazer.

We liaised with Coniston 
Corporate who sourced a 

suitable blazer which is now 
available to students and 

already being worn in school.

100% said recycling was 
important and should be 

available at school.

Our Sixth Form prefects worked 
with Mrs Wileman, School 

Business Manager, to set up 
paper and co-mingled recycling 

across the school.

Many parents would be happy if 
a school mobile app was 

available so the you could 
update your contact details.

We will be moving to a new 
system in January called Arbor 
and this comes with a parent 

app! We will keep you posted.

When we close the school in an 
emergency, the majority of 

parents would prefer a message 
between 6.45-7.00am.

We have built this in to our 
routine for emergency closure 
but will also post on Facebook 

around 6.30am.

Many parents said they wanted 
us to ensure that students were 
given enough time to complete 

homework.

We have revised and launched 
our new homework policy to 
include the best ideas from 
staff, parents and students. 

Majority of parents said there 
was a good range of extra 

curricular activities available but 
finding out about them was a 

challenge.

We set up an extra-curricular 
page on our website and our PE 
team send out a weekly update 

about clubs and fixtures.

Some parents said they werenÕt 
sure how to support their child 

with their homework.

We are currently developing 
subject specific pages for our 

website to include information 
for parents and students.

http://www.thelakesschool.com
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Our Parent Forum EvolvesÉ 

The Lakes School Parent Forum has made a 
significant contribution to improvements at the 
school since our very first meeting back in May 
2016. Meetings were always a very open 
discussion and had the sole purpose of working 
through ideas that helped to improve the school for 
parents and students. You can read about the work 
of the Parent Forum on the relevant page of our 
website or by clicking this link. 
Our next Parent Forum meeting takes place on 
Monday 19th November 2018  and promises to 
start a brand new era for the way parents can work 
closely with the school. The meeting starts at 
6.00pm and refreshments will be available from 
5.30pm so come along to the library and join us for 
a chat prior to the meeting. 
As a member of the Parent Forum, you will be able 
to play a key role in securing the best resources for 
all of our students. All you need to bring is a smile, 
a head full of ideas, a desire to work around 
problems and a willingness to contribute to 
discussions. Pop along to our first meeting and 
enjoy making things happen!
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Calendar and Term Dates 

In response to suggestions from the Parent Forum, 
September saw the launch of our live online calendar 
which is a significant improvement on our previously 
static website calendar. Simply visit our website and 
click on the Calendar of Events button and all will be 
revealed.  

You can also access our term dates for the next two 
years through our website by visiting the calendar page 
or by following this link to our letters archive; click me 
for term dates! 

It is important to note that we are not always able to 
follow precisely the term dates published by Cumbria 
County Council as they do not include a schedule for 
the five in service training days that schools need to 
incorporate in to each academic year. With this in mind, 
we would politely ask that parents continue to refer to 
our published term dates when planning holidays. 
Thank you for arranging holidays out of term time. 

Car Parking  

Thank you to all parents who have managed a difficult 
transition following the change of use to the car park 
near Choices Gym and our sports hall. Unfortunately, 
despite our best efforts, we have not been able to come 
to an arrangement with the gym and the pay and display 
car park which is currently subject to a planning 
application. 

The school and the local community have responded to 
the planning application and you can register a view on 
the proposed parking development via this link. 

https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/calendar-of-events/
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/ACu-Letter-to-Parents-September-2017-4-Pages.pdf
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/ACu-Letter-to-Parents-September-2017-4-Pages.pdf
http://www.lakedistrict.gov.uk/swiftlg/apas/run/WPHAPPDETAIL.DisplayUrl?theApnID=7/2018/5611&backURL=%253Ca%2520href%253Dwphappcriteria.display%253FpaSearchKey%253D836318%253ESearch%2520Criteria%253C%252Fa%253E%20%3E%20%3Ca%20href='wphappsearchres.displayResultsURL?ResultID=1690286%2526StartIndex=1%2526SortOrder=rgndat:desc%2526DispResultsAs=WPHAPPSEARCHRES%2526BackURL=%253Ca%2520href%253Dwphappcriteria.display%253FpaSearchKey%253D836318%253ESearch%2520Criteria%253C%252Fa%253E'%3ESearch%20Results%3C/a%3E
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/parent-forum/
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/calendar-of-events/
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/ACu-Letter-to-Parents-September-2017-4-Pages.pdf
https://thelakesschool.com/the-lakes-school-cumbria/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/ACu-Letter-to-Parents-September-2017-4-Pages.pdf
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